Практическое Занятие по Английскому Языку.

Преподаватель: Розанов Владислав Валерьевич

Специальность: 08.02.10 Строительство железных дорог, путь и путевое

хозяйство Курс: 1

Тема урока: магазин

Тип урока: комбинированный

Цель урока: формирование ключевых языковых компетенций на уроке

английского языка.

Задачи урока:

Образовательная: активизировать и совершенствовать актуальный словарный запас обучающихся, обеспечить усвоение и закрепление нового грамматического правила, отработать новый лексический материал, практиковать навыки и умения в чтении, переводе и письме английских предложений.

<u>Развивающая</u>: развить технику правильного перевода на русский и английский языки, развить коммуникативные навыки через разнообразные виды речевой деятельности (монологическая, диалогическая речь), развивать способность к рефлексии.

Воспитательная: воспитать интерес к изучению английского языка, к культуре речи, способствовать развитию культуры взаимоотношений при работе в парах, группах, коллективе, развивать настойчивость и умение преодолевать трудности для достижения намеченной цели.

Форма урока: практическая работа

Учебно-наглядные пособия, TCO: Английский язык для ссузов - Агабекян И.П. 2015, MURPHY English_Grammar_in_Use_3rd_ed_2004.

Магазин

1.выписать слова и выучить наизусть:

Words:

```
cannot do without — не могут без
to buy [baɪ] — купить, покупать
various [ 'veərrəs] — различный
goods — товары
the grocer's — бакалея
the baker's — булочная
the butcher's - мясной магазин
the greengrocer's — овощной и фруктовый магазин
the confectioner's — кондитерский магазин
footwear shop — обувной магазин
the jeweler's — ювелирный магазин
cashier [kæ'ʃɪə] — кассир
bookseller's — книжный магазин
salesgirl ['seɪlzgə:l] — продавщица
saleswoman — продавщица
salesman = shop assistant — продавец
to weigh [wei] — взвешивать
scales [skeɪlz] — весы
self-service [ self sə:vis ] — самообслуживание
mall [mo:l] ам. — торговый центр
department store — универмаг
canned — консервированный
supermarket — супермаркет, универсам
sugar [fugə] — caxap
```

Тема урока:Travelling. Shopping

```
coffee ['kofi] — кофе
frankfurter ['fræŋkfə:tə] — сосиска
ham [hæm] — ветчина
sausage ['sosiʤ] — колбаса
meat ['mi:t] — мясо
dairy ['dɛərɪ] — молочные продукты
bakery items ['aɪtəmz] — хлебные изделия, выпечка
```

63

TEXT 2 Shopping

People do shopping almost every day. When people want to buy something, they go to shops where various goods are sold. Through the shop-window we can see what is sold in this or that shop. Big supermarkets are self-service shop. Customers can buy all the necessary foodstuffs there: bread, milk, meat, fish, grocery, sausages, sweets, vegetables and fruit. When customers come into the shop, they take a food basket and choose the products they want to buy. When they put everything they want into the basket they come up to the cashier's desk. There is a computer with a laser scanner that reads and sums up the prices on packed goods at the cashier's desk. The saleswoman tells how much to pay. The customers pay the money and leave the shop.

At the grocer's you can buy sugar, tea, coffee, salt, pepper, ham, bacon, sausages, frankfurters and so on. Bread is sold at the baker's, meat at the butcher's. We go to the greengrocer's for vegetables and fruit. Cakes and sweets are sold at the confectioner's. When we want to buy clothes, we go to men's and ladies clothes shop. We buy boots and shoes at the footwear shop. We buy jewelry at the jeweler's. We buy books at the bookseller's.

62 Урок 4

Some shops may have many departments. These shops are called department stores or supermarkets. Supermarkets are self-service stores with departments for different food products. Supermarkets sell thousands of food products: meat, fresh fruits and vegetables, dairy products, canned groceries, bakery items, delicatessen items, and frozen foods. Some supermarkets also have seafood and alcohol. The supermarkets are located in shopping centres or malls and along main roads. Supermarkets are popular because they save time, have low prices and variety of products in one place. There you can buy almost everything you need. These shops are called self-service shops because there are no salespersons there but only cashiers at the cash desks. The customers choose the goods they want to buy and pay for them at the cash desk.

3. письменно ответьте на вопросы.

Questions:

- 1. Do shops play an important role in our life?
- 2. Where do people go when they want to buy something?
- 3. What can see through the shop-window?
- 4. What can we buy at the grocer's?
- 5. What can we buy at the baker's?
- 6. What can we buy at the greengrocer's?
- 7. What can we buy at the butcher's?
- 8. What can we buy at the confectioner's?
- 9. What can we buy at the footwear shop?
- 10. What can we buy at the bookseller's?
- 11. Where do the customers pay for the goods at the self-service shops?
 - 12. What is a supermarket?

4.

TEXT 3 Shopping in London



Tower Bridge

Probably every visitor is going to do shopping in London.

You can see the most fashionable goods from all over the world in stores on Knightsbridge and Bromton Cross (intersection of Fulham Rd and Bromton Rd), Bond Street and Sloane Street.

You can buy nice clothes at reasonable prices on Oxford Street and on King Road.

64 Урок 4

The department stores that are most popular are: Harrods, Harley Nichols, Selfbridge, Fortnum & Mason, Marks & Spencer.

You might want to visit some of the following Flea markets: Portobello Road market, Petticoat Lane Market, New Caledonian market, and Camden Market. Shopping in London is very interesting, especially for tourists from other countries.

Задание 4.1. Прочитайте и переведите диалог.

At the Greengrocer's

Salesman: Morning Harry, how's it going?

Harry: Things are going fine Bob, how's business?

Salesman: Oh, the usual. So what'll it be for today? There's some fine

eggplant, and there's some great zucchini.

Harry: What's that?

Salesman: What ... this? This here is a tomato, Harry.

Harry: No, not that! That yellow thing, there.

Salesman: Oh this, these are yellow peppers. They are sweet. They're

good in salad.

Harry: I'll take three.

Salesman: Okay, do you want this big one? Harry: Yes, I want the three biggest ones.

Salesman: Okay, here you are.

Harry: Thanks.

Salesman: That's two twenty.

Harry: Two twenty for three peppers!

Salesman: That's the price.

Тема урока:Travelling. Shopping

65

Harry: Okay, but it's expensive. Here's the money.

Salesman: Thanks. Prices are high for me too. Here's your change.

See you later.

Harry: Good-bye.

Words:

```
eggplant — баклажан
zucchini [zu'kını] — кабачок цуккини
here you are — вот, пожалуйста
change — сдача
```

6. напишите сочинение на тему своих обычных покупок в магазине.